## Regular Monthly Meeting September 8, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 8, 2005, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mrs Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Burick & Fiello Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Bids for High Meadow Sanitary were opened, motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to refer the bids to the Township Engineer and Solicitor for review and recommendation.

David Construction 66,353.60
Bruce Sikora 66,756.00
Graziani Construction 74,360.00
Mortimer Excavating 75,010.00
Fleming-Walker 75,698.00
JR Contracting LLC 99,928.00

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Dave Carcase, asked if lines could be painted on Gardner Stop Road. Mr. Carcase also stated that he has all the necessary for Brake Restriction on 422.

Mr. Bill Alexander, stated that there are two dips in the road by the bridge on Old Pittsburgh Road between the school and the cemetery and the berms are in need of cleaning from the chilli plant on down.

Mr. Kozela, stated that he would like the light to be replaced at the bottom of Willowbrook Road and the trees need to be trimmed along the intersection of Graham and Willowbrook Road.

Mrs. June Duda, stated that she would also like the light at the bottom of Willowbrook Road repaired, and if possible to lower the speed limit on Willowbrook Road.

Mr. Chris Buck, asked the progress of lowering the speed limit on Gardner Stop Road, if there was a sewer increase, and who determines wages and benefits for the supervisors.

Mr. Dave Dowdell, asked if the tax office will be moved to the new addition and if the berms will be repaired on Aiken Road.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer